Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – June 27, 2016
Board members present:  Stephanie Pure, Matt Gasparich, Pete Hornyack, Jim Engelhardt, Elfriede Noble, Shawn Mulanix, Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Stephanie opened the meeting and invited everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements:
· Fremont Clean Up on Saturday, May 28th was a success.  Great response from businesses who donated food and prize items.  Good turnout but hope for better attendance next year.

· Night Out Against Crime will be August 2nd.  Provides an opportunity to block off residential streets for neighborhood gathering.

· Hannah Parker, Fremont Branch, Seattle Public Library, spoke about upcoming events:  (1) Sunday, July 10: Magically Ridiculous Game Show, 2 pm; (2) July 11: Evening of Poetry, 6:30 p.m., (3) Book Group: “Old Filth”, 20th century Britain.

· Virginia V and Friends of the Ballard Locks are hosting narrated boat cruises on July 10 and August 14 with information on the construction of the Ship Canal and Locks.
Seattle Freight Mobility Plan (FMP) – Gabriela Vega, Seattle Department of Transportation
Gabriela’s office produces the Master Plans. There has not been a freight mobility plan that has gone before the City Council.  It will be equal to the modes of transportation and be included in the Comprehensive Plan.  Comments are accepted through July 8, including noting if anything is missing from the plan.  
The majority of the plan deals with trucks.  There is an advisory board that includes residents, businesses. To develop the plan, SDOT met with 50 organizations and conducted surveys.  The plan focuses on working better with what we have (better signage, traffic signal timing, lane width adjustments), not with large capital improvements. They identified 50+ projects but they do not involve any requests for more money.  “Major truck streets” are mainly in industrial areas. “Minor truck streets” are in areas with many local deliveries. 
The discussion included concern about trucks having insufficient load zones so they park on the street and place cones to alert other drivers. The city does not have “truck routes” any more. SDOT is developing pilot programs, for example, incentivizing making deliveries outside of commute time.  What truck drivers want regarding bike traffic is predictability, want to be able to see them.   The plan is based on the Burke-Gilman Trail, as it exists now, with the missing link.  The plan can be modified if changes occur. 
Update:  Pedestrian Safety Improvement, NW 36th and 1st Ave NW – Cara Kuhlman

Cara met with an SDOT staff person at the NW 36th and 1st Ave NW location.  He had concerns about installing a crosswalk because the 4-lane street is viewed as too wide for pedestrians to cross safely.  He agreed that signage needs to be improved and thought that the number of pedestrians crossing N. 36th met the minimum number for improvements. The Neighborhood Street Fund is a funding source for improvements but there are other locations that are higher in priority (more accidents within last 2-4 yrs., etc.).
FNC encouraged Cara to write an article to be posted on FNC website and Facebook to generate comments from other residents with similar concerns about the intersection.  Suggestion of considering a “road diet” on N. 36th (reduction to one lane in each direction with turning lane in the center).  Suggestion to contact Metro to see if they have concerns about this location (signage, traffic lights, etc.)
Discussion about bicycle traffic in this area generated concern about the lack of a coordinator in Fremont for Seattle Greenways.  Suggestion that a job description of the coordinator role be developed.

Fremont Project Ideas – Stephanie Pure
There was further discussion (see notes in italics) about ideas from last month’s meeting:
1.  Pedestrian safety such as the request at last month’s meeting for improvements to make it safer for pedestrians to cross N. 36th near 1st Avenue, NW
2.  Invite a representative from B.F. Day PTSA to a meeting to discuss their needs. Stephanie to contact PTSA for update on their last project.
3.  Discussion with other plaintiffs about the best use for the $60K from the Transfer Station settlement.  Suggestion that it be used for improved bus service between upper Fremont and the Fremont Bridge. Erik volunteered to contact them. Said that FNC board should first discuss our ideas for use of the money at the July meeting.  Toby recalls that the money must be used within 2 years of SPU occupying the transfer station. 
4.  Partner with the Chamber to work on safety on the Fremont Bridge.

5.  Improve uneven sidewalks on the south side of N. 36th Street
6.  Repair the Helen Tapp bench on Fremont Avenue. Dennis Bateman reported on research he has done. Tapp family members still live in Seattle area. DON Small Sparks fund awards up to $1,000 and is granted year round. Looking into involving Fremont Abbey.  
7.  Partner with the Chamber regarding the process for making grants. Tableau grants $85,000 annually in Fremont.  Would need to find 501(c)(3) fiscal sponsor.  Catholic Community Services is one. Suggestion of FNC developing annual budget.  FNC has not done a lot of fundraising.  Need to explore different ways to raise money. Linda, Jim, and Erik have developed initial guidelines for giving grants. 
8.  Encourage homegrown activists

9.  Improve safety along Fremont Avenue by B.F. Day – improve lighting

10. Preserve / increase the tree canopy
11. Work with remaining board members of Fremont Neighborhood Fund

12. Post a survey on the website to gather ideas from Fremont residents

13. Conduct a Fremont Annual Survey

14. Find someone to serve as a public safety chair (increase in car break-ins)

15. Encourage a pharmacy to locate in Fremont 

16. Support the Fremont Arts Council (they may be looking for board members who are not artists)

17. Recruit people to work on projects

18.  Need for public trash and recycling containers in Fremont business district.  Concern about open Metro containers by Norm’s: crows remove trash from containers. Could this be a joint project with the Chamber?

19. Mural on N. 46th: need to recruit members to steering committee. Area needs to be cleaned up. 
Suggestion that this list be publicized to give residents an opportunity to prioritize projects.  Could determine what is possible to do within next year. 

Prop 1: Seattle Housing Levy – August 2nd Primary Election Ballot 

Discussion about voting to endorse the $290 million levy.  Some board members wanted to review the measure rather than vote now.  Others concerned about waiting until July meeting when election is August 2. 
MOTION:  Matt moved that the FNC endorse the Housing Levy.  Seconded and a majority of the board members present voted aye. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim reported that $42.77 had been spent for food for the Clean Up event and $3,700 for the HALA mailer. The following are the current balances in the FNC’s accounts:
Verity Checking:

$      432.93

46th Street Mural:   $71.39  

Verity Money Market:

   50,171.07




           

PayPal                                            356.59
2016 year-to-date figures for dues/donations total $1,438.54:  $928.54 through PayPal; $510.00 by check. 
Minutes:  Pete moved to approve the May minutes as presented.  Shawn seconded and the motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned.  The next board meeting will be Monday, July 25, 2016.
